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Committee and Date

Cabinet

11th April 2018

Performance Management Scrutiny Committee additional 
recommendations to ‘Local commissioning of youth activities - 
proposals for changes to the funding of targeted geographical 
provision’ 

Responsible Officer George Candler, Director of Place & Enterprise
e-mail: george.candler@shropshire.gov.uk Tel: 01743 255003 

1. Summary

The report ‘Local commissioning of youth activities – proposals for changes to the 
funding of targeted geographical provision’ was taken to Cabinet on 28th February 
2018 and the recommendations within it were agreed.  
 
A request for a call-in of the decisions was made and accepted. This was considered 
by the Performance Management Scrutiny Committee on 28th March 2018.
 
2. Recommendations

A. That the decision of Cabinet on 28th February 2018 be upheld.
 

B. That officers meet with representatives of Shrewsbury Town Council to 
discuss the availability of transitional funding to support youth activity 
provision in Shrewsbury.

REPORT

1.0 Risk Assessment and Opportunities Appraisal

As detailed in the original Cabinet report of 28th February 2018.

2.0     Financial implications

2.1     The total funding allocation for the commissioning of youth activities in 2018/19 
          agreed by Cabinet on 28th February 2018 is £174,500. 

2.2.    Any additional funding allocated to the Shrewsbury wide LJC area and   
          delegated to Shrewsbury Town Council will come from the balance of the 
          2017/18 figure of £234,950 and the 2018/19 figure of £174,500.
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3.0     Background

3.1    The Cabinet report of 28th February 2018 stated at 1.3 that ‘‘should any specific 
         local challenges arise, the Council will consider what transitional support it may 
         be able to provide’.

3.2   Shrewsbury Town Council, on 27th March 2018, has said that it would like to see   
        what transitional measures can be put in place to mitigate the reduction in 
        Shrewsbury’s funding allocation and the potential for a reduction in their planned 
        work with young people, specifically at Kynaston Road Community Centre, the 
        senior session at The Grange and diversionary activities over the summer 
        period. 
.

6.0    Conclusions 

6.1    A call-in of the decisions made by Cabinet on 28th February 2018 regarding the 
         2018/19 funding allocation for youth commissioning was considered by 
         Performance Management Scrutiny Committee (PMSC) on 28th March 2018.

6.2    The Cabinet report stated at 1.3 that ‘should any specific local challenges arise, 
         the Council will consider what transitional support it may be able to provide’.

6.3     This element of the report informed the PMSC’s recommendation to Cabinet 
          that ‘that officers meet with representatives of Shrewsbury Town Council to 
          discuss the availability of transitional funding to support youth activity provision 
          in Shrewsbury’.
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